
Calvary Episcopal Church 
Vestry Meeting Minutes 

February 18, 2021 
 

Clergy And Vestry Present by Zoom Telecommunication: 
Fr.J., Steve Rerych, Zebbi Sampler, Emily Kanipe, Pat Galligan and Bob 
Robbins. 
 
Vestry Members Absent: 
 Judy Garren, Godfrey Soukup, Jen Hall and Jimmie Hall 
 
Also Present: 
Ted Hill- Treasurer 
Richard Ackman- Parish Coordinator 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM. 
 
Fr. J. opened the meeting with Prayer. 
 
Vestry minutes from January 21, 2021 were approved as written. 
 
Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented. 
 
Ted Hill presented preliminary review of 2021 budget. This was for 
information and comments only.  No decision was made. Approval of the 
budget will be at the March Vestry meeting. 
 
Bob Robbins moved and Steve Rerych seconded the motion to award 
JB’S Heating and Cooling the 2021 maintenance contract at a price not 
to exceed $5,500.00. With the understanding a discussion will be held to 
determine the number of inspections this will include. Motion Passed. 
 
Fr. J. informed the Vestry in person worship would resume on Palm 
Sunday. Number of participants will be limited to 25 per service. The 
number of services and time of services has not been decided yet. 
Fr.J also said they are working on plans for Easter Sunday.  
 
 
Bob Robbins moved a Resolution with Steve Rerych seconding in 



support of Fr. J.'s plan for in person worship starting on Palm Sunday. 
Motion 
Pass. 
 
 
Fr. J. reminded the Vestry that May 9, 2021 would be the Annual 
meeting and Vestry election.   
That day is Rogation Days, which is Blessing of the Crops. Also called 
Blessing of the Fields. Parishioners will be asked to bring the seeds they 
received for Ash Wednesday to the Annual Meeting so they can be 
planted around the Community Garden. 
 
Fr. J. informed the Vestry they will be receiving and Assessment Survey. 
The survey will ask the Vestry to discuss what they see as strengths, 
weakness and possibilities of Calvary. 
 
Vestry was informed that the Grounds Committee would do mapping of 
the cemetery. 
 
Calvary staff will hold a staff retreat day on Monday February 22, 2021. 
 
Bob Robbins and Steve Rerych offered a Resolution of gratitude and 
support to Bonnie Williams for her contribution to Calvary and 
endorsement of her future goals in the Church. This was approved by 
consensus.   
 
 
Meeting was adjourned till the next regular scheduled meeting on 
March 15, 2021. 
 
 
Upcoming Dates: 
Online Worship – Sundays at 10:30 Evening Prayer – Sundays at 6:00 
during Lent  
Online morning prayer – Wednesdays at 10:00  
Food and Formation -- Wednesdays at 7:00 (on Zoom)  
Online bible study – Sundays at 2pm  
Tea with the Deacon – Monday at 3:30pm  
Next Vestry Meeting – March 15 



 


